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Important Dates

First Communion
Mass 6pm
Saturday 28 June 2025

Farewell Mass for
Deacon Arturo &
Mary 11am
Sunday 29 June 2025

Year 4 Mass 9:30am
Wednesday 2 July 2025

Community Prayer-
2:45pm
Wednesday 2 July 2025

Young Mary
Performance - R-3 -
9:00-9:30am
Thursday 3 July 2025

Young Mary
Performance 4-6
11:45am-12:15pm
Thursday 3 July 2025

Young Mary
Performance 7-9
1:40pm-2:10pm
Thursday 3 July 2025

Community Prayer
12:40-1:05pm – led
by Year 6
Friday 4 July 2025

Last day of School -
2:05pm finish
Friday 4 July 2025

From the Principal

eNews Term 2, Week 9, 2025

1 / 12



Dear Parents, Carers, Teachers, and Students, 

Welcome to Week 9 – Final Newsletter for Semester 1, 2025. 

Teachers are currently finalising Semester 1 reports, which reflect your child’s progress based on a wide range of assessments and

classroom learning experiences throughout these past two terms. These reports will be available via SEQTA on Thursday, 3rd July. As

always, parents and caregivers are warmly encouraged to connect with their child’s teacher to discuss progress, celebrate

achievements, or raise any concerns at any time. 

Please note that Term 3 begins on Tuesday, 22nd July, as Monday, 21st July, is a staff professional learning day. 

We look forward to welcoming our Mid-Year Reception students and their families to a special afternoon tea on Monday, 21st July, at

2:30 pm. This informal gathering is a lovely opportunity for new students to meet their classmates and teachers, and to become familiar

with their new learning environment before officially starting school the following day. 

Last week, we launched to the community St Joseph’s School's ‘New’  

Personal Responsibility Policy.  Copies of this policy are available in the Administration Office. In addition to this policy at St. Joseph’s

School, we continually seek ways to enhance our support for our families, staff, and students. This week, you may notice some structural

changes around our Administration Office. These updates are part of our ongoing commitment to maintaining a safe, welcoming, and

efficient environment for everyone, including parents, guardians, allied health professionals, and all visitors to our school. 

Our office staff are often the first point of contact for families and visitors. They're dedicated professionals who work with compassion and

respect, and we’re incredibly grateful for the calm and thoughtful way they support our community each day. In turn, we kindly remind all

families and visitors of our shared responsibility to uphold these same values—treating each other with courtesy and understanding,

especially during times of challenge or change. 

To support this, we’ve included a copy of our Parent/Guardian Code of Conduct with this newsletter. It outlines the respectful

behaviours we expect and model, so that everyone, staff, students, and families, feel safe, valued, and supported in our school. 

Pastoral Staffing Update – Semester 2 

As we approach the end of Term 2, I will share with you some important staffing updates that will take effect at the beginning of Term 3. 

Firstly, we extend our grateful thanks and appreciation to Miss Jane Lane and Mrs Sheree Biddle, who have each made the decision

to resign from their current teaching roles. Jane has been teaching in Year 3 and Sheree in Reception. Both have made significant

contributions to the life of our school, and we extend to them our gratitude and every blessing for the future. 

We are also delighted to share the joyful news that Georgia O’Neil is expecting her first child early in the new year. We celebrate this

exciting time with Georgia and her husband, Alex, along with the extended family and pray for her good health in the months ahead. 

Considering these staffing changes, I have been working closely with leadership and teaching teams to ensure a smooth transition and

continued excellence in teaching and learning for all our students. From the beginning of Term 3, several class allocations will be

adjusted to support consistency and stability for each year level. 

Additionally, Sheridan Eccles has decided to reduce her teaching load to four days a week, effective from the beginning of Term 3. 

We are very pleased to welcome Mrs Ellie Schumacher, who will be joining our Year 1 teaching team. Ellie brings a wealth of

experience, deep professional knowledge, and a genuine passion for Catholic education. We are thrilled to have her join the St Joseph’s

community. 

Subject to final confirmation, I am pleased to share the following overview of class teachers for Semester 2: 

Mid-Year Intake (Reception): 

• Skye Nayda 
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Reception: 

• Lisa Watkins 

• Victoria Johnson (returning from maternity leave) 

• Sarah March 

Year 1: 

• Ellie Schumacher (new to our community) 

• Amy Aunger 

• Claire Paice 

Year 3: 

• Sheridan Eccles 

• Jon Schultz (transitioning from Year 1) 

I thank you for your continued trust and support. As always, please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or would like to

discuss how these changes may relate to your child. 

Wishing all families a safe and restful break. 

Ros Oates 

Principal 

Thank you. Below is a small infographic in line with our code.   

2026 ENROL MENT S  
Enrolments are also open for the beginning of 2026. Children who turn five from 1 November 2025 until 30 April 2026 can begin

school in Term 1 of 2026.   

Contact the school administration to register your interest and book a Principal's tour.  

 

It is not too late to register for our JOEY’s transition program, which is available from Term 3, 2025, for all children starting school at the
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beginning of 2026. This is also a free program for those students.  

You are invited to Register Now for JOEY’s Transition Program & Information Session/s.

Register Now for JOEY’s Transition Program & Information Session/s 2025

View this article online to read more

From the Deputy Principal

It’s hard to believe that we are already approaching the end of Term 2 and the midpoint of our school year. I would like to take this

opportunity to thank our learners, educators, and the entire school community for a wonderful and productive Term 2.

As the school holidays approach, it's important that our learners at St Joseph’s School take the time to relax and recharge. A break from

the school routine gives children the opportunity to rest, reset, and return refreshed and ready for the new term. However, it's equally

important that this time includes physical activity, outdoor play, and quality time with loved ones.

While it may be tempting to spend extended hours on devices or in front of screens, we encourage families to support a balanced holiday

routine. Excessive screen time can impact sleep, mood, and physical health, especially when children miss out on the many benefits of

active, outdoor experiences.

Spending time outside is one of the best ways to stay healthy and happy during the break. Whether it's riding a bike, visiting a local park,

going for a nature walk, or simply kicking a footy or soccer ball in the backyard, these activities promote physical fitness, creativity, and

emotional well-being.

The holidays are also a wonderful opportunity for children to connect with family, carers and friends. Shared experiences such as a

picnic, a board game night, or a family outing help build strong relationships and create lasting memories.

During the school holidays, encourage a positive mindset in your children. Take a moment to talk with them about how they’re feeling

about returning to school? Whether they’re excited, a little nervous, or somewhere in between. Highlight the positives, such as reuniting

with friends, participating in fun activities, and exploring new learning opportunities. Setting a small academic or personal goal can also

help your child feel motivated and focused for the term ahead.

Stay safe, enjoy the break, return to school feeling refreshed and ready to learn.

Jamie Mulcahy

Deputy Principal
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View this article online to read more

Religious Education

Mary  MacKil l op P l ay  –  T erm 2 –  Week 10 –  T hursday  3rd J ul y                
Mary MacKillop is our school’s Patron Saint and her sisters are recognised as the founders of our beautiful school. Mary MacKillop is also

Australia’s first and only saint. To celebrate this significance, three Mary MacKillop Plays will be performed this Thursday, 3rd July. The

plays will be performed in the Performing Arts Centre. Reception to Year 6 students will watch a performance titled, ‘Young Mary’ and the

Year 7-9 students will attend a play titled, ‘Sister, Mary of the Cross.’ Below are times for the plays; 

Reception to Year 3 – 9-10am 

Year 4 to 6 – 11:45 – 12:45 

Year 7 to 9 – 1:40 – 2:40 

Farewel l  Deacon Arturo    
This weekend, Deacon Arturo Jimenea will be farewelled from the Murray Bridge Catholic Community after his 3.5 years of service.

There will be a farewell for him at the 11am Mass, this Sunday, 29th June. School families are most welcome to attend. We wish Deacon

Arturo and his wife Mary, all the best. 

Prayer Serv ices and Cl ass Masses  
Parents and Grandparents are most welcome to attend our Prayer Services and Masses. The final Prayer Service and Mass dates for

this term are; 

Year 4 Mass – Wednesday 2nd July at 9:30am in the Church 

Year 6 Community Prayer - Friday 4th July at 12:40 at the Auditorium 

First  Eucharist   
11 students from St Joseph’s School have been prepared to receive their final Sacrament of Initiation, First Communion. These will

receive First Communion on either Saturday 28th June at 6pm or on Sunday 29th June at 11am. Keep these students in your prayers as

they prepare for this special occasion, which will make them full members of the Catholic Church. 
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Important Dates 

Wednesday 2nd July – Year 4 Mass 9:30am 

Friday 4th July – Community Prayer 12:40 - 1:00pm – led by Year 6 

View this article online to read more

From the Classroom - Receptions
This term, our Reception students have started taking home their ‘at home readers’ and are showing great enthusiasm for reading. In

the classroom, we are using the InitiaLit program and engaging in a variety of purposeful reading activities to support their learning. It’s

been wonderful to see their confidence grow as their reading skills continue to develop.

View this article online to read more

   

   

 

Year 8/9 Outdoor Education Camp – Mt Crawford Adventure
Last week, our Year 8/9 students headed out to Mt Crawford Forest for their Outdoor Education camp—and what an unforgettable

experience it was!

Camping at the beautiful Rocky Paddock Campground, students were surrounded by giant granite boulders and tall forest trees, making

for a spectacular and immersive outdoor setting. The group embraced the full camping experience—carrying all their gear in rucksacks,

setting up their own tents, and cooking all their meals on camp stoves.

Students rotated through leadership roles including camp leader, navigator, front marker, and back marker, and all rose to the challenge
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of working together to keep the group safe and organised. One of the highlights was the walk through the forest to the campsite, where

even though the rucksacks felt like they got heavier with each step, students enjoyed the peaceful surrounds and sense of adventure.

Evenings were spent cooking meals, enjoying a campfire and playing Uno or spotlight in the dark forest, which was a huge hit. Our

summit hike to Mt Crawford provided stunning views, and students were proud of the effort it took to get there. 

We were incredibly fortunate with the weather—clear blue skies during the day and mild temperatures at night made for ideal conditions.

Students were pleasantly surprised by how warm and cosy they were in their tents.

A huge thank you to our staff—Mr Law, Mr Hundal, and Mr Harty—for their support and leadership throughout the camp. A special thank

you also goes to Alex Law, who generously volunteered his time to support both staff and students. His presence helped make the

experience even more memorable for all involved.

This camp allowed students to grow in independence, resilience, and teamwork. It’s safe to say it’s an experience they’ll remember for

many years to come.

Josh Law

Outdoor Education Teacher

View this article online to read more

    

   

Year 7/8 Boys Basketball Carnival
On Wednesday 12th June 2025, our Year 7/8 boys represented St Joseph’s at the School Sport SA Basketball Carnival held at the

Murray Bridge Showgrounds. The team played against River Mallee Districts, Oakbank, and Murray Bridge High School across a

challenging day of competition.

While we didn’t come away with a win, the boys demonstrated great determination and a positive attitude throughout. They showed

strong sportsmanship, supported one another on and off the court, and listened well to their coach, improving with each game. Despite

the tough results, the students enjoyed the day, took on feedback, and kept their spirits high.

Well done to all who participated – your effort, enthusiasm, and resilience were excellent!
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View this article online to read more

Knock Out Soccer
On Wednesday, a group of our upper primary students travelled to Summit Sport and Recreation Park in Mount Barker to represent

our school in the knockout soccer tournament. Competing against Unity College, Nairne Primary, and Mount Barker South, the team

showed excellent teamwork, determination, and sportsmanship throughout the day.

Our first match was against Unity College. It was a tightly contested game, but with a strong second-half effort, David scored the

winning goal to secure a 1–0 victory.

In the second match, we came up against a well-prepared Nairne side. They scored three quick goals in the first half, catching us off

guard. We responded with a goal in the second half, but Nairne managed to score again, resulting in a 4–1 loss.

The team bounced back in the final game against Mount Barker South. After an early goal from the opposition, our players didn’t give

up. David found a gap in their defence and slotted in the equaliser. Just minutes later, Aiden scored directly from a corner kick,

sealing a thrilling 2–1 win.

Overall, it was a fantastic day of sport. The team finished in second place, winning two out of three games. Congratulations to all the

players involved – you represented the school with pride!

 

8 / 12



View this article online to read more

Recipients of our Middle Years Awards

View this article online to read more

Southern Cross - June

Please find The Southern Cross newsletter and the online edition of The Southern Cross June 2025.

 

View this article online to read more

Winter Warmer Day
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https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsolsticemedia.cmail20.com%2Ft%2Fr-e-thkyhiid-nhhmuktjl-r%2F&data=05%7C02%7CGeorgia.ONeil%40stjomb.catholic.edu.au%7C5bd3f8e2b6884d7f16c408dda7eed16e%7C5429c91b4d0f46679560f50b1a969053%7C0%7C0%7C638851366352161376%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZxCzmxecoLi4R4h4tUk5BFpoYLGlcKyKxYM%2FvnZwU98%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Findd.adobe.com%2Fview%2Fcbd362db-60e4-4ac6-b8a0-f2dfeda91db9&data=05%7C02%7CGeorgia.ONeil%40stjomb.catholic.edu.au%7C5bd3f8e2b6884d7f16c408dda7eed16e%7C5429c91b4d0f46679560f50b1a969053%7C0%7C0%7C638851366352175522%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oAXSxWsS0kFQMRawJN2SvNrMKjZnFgITjrrtw7Nlozo%3D&reserved=0
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100 Years Merchandise

Piano Lessons at St Joseph's School
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SAPSASA Netball

Congratulations to Amelia Schutz Wellington on playing in the SAPSASA Netball Team this week at Netball SA Stadium.

All Content Copyright 2025 ©
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